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The Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation 

 
 

NOTICE UNDER ARTICLE 14(2) 
OF THE ELECTRICITY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1992 

 
 

MODIFICATION OF POWER NI ELECTRICITY SUPPLY LICENCE  
 
 
In pursuance of its powers under Article 14(1) of the Electricity (Northern Ireland) Order 
1992 (as amended) (the “Order”), the Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation 
(the “Authority”) hereby gives notice under Article 14(2) as follows: 
 
 

1) We propose to remove Annex 1of the Power NI licence.  This Annex refers to the 
‘Non Fossil Fuel Obligation’ (“NFFO”) and it will be removed from the licence as 
the NFFO contracts have now expired.  This Annex is, therefore, no longer 
relevant to the licensee.  The UR will, therefore, mark the Annex as ‘not used’ in 
the licence.   
 

2) In addition, condition 54 of the Power NI licence refers to Annex 1 and it will also, 
therefore, be marked as ‘not used’. 

 
3) The effect of these proposals is to mark as unused those provisions noted above 

as they are no longer necessary.  
 

4) The proposed modifications to the Power NI electricity supply licence are set out 
in Appendix 1 to this of the UR’s decision paper entitled “Changes to Gas and 
Electricity Licences with regards to Appeals to the CMA” published today with this 
notice. 

 
5) Representations with respect to the proposed modifications may be made on or 

before (28 days from the date of this publication), by writing to or emailing: 
 
Nicola Sweeney 
The Utility Regulator 
Queens House    
14 Queen Street 
Belfast 
BT1 6ED 
Email:   Nicola.Sweeney@uregni.gov.uk  
Tel:  02890 316622 
Fax: 02890 311740  

 



The Authority has, pursuant to Article 14(4) of the Order, sent a copy of this 
notice to the Licensee, the Department of Enterprise Trade and Investment and 
the General Consumer Council.  

 
 
Dated this 4 August 2015 
 
 
 
 
 
Donald Henry 
For and on behalf of the Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation 
 
cc 
John Mills, DETI 
William Steel, Power NI  
John French, the General Consumer Council for Northern Ireland  



 
 


